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(B) Incorporating other than lead 
zirconate titanate as the transduction 
element; 

(12) Parts or components containing 
piezoelectric materials which are 
‘‘specially designed’’ for underwater 
hardware, equipment, or systems 
controlled by paragraph (c)(11) of this 
category; 

(13) Tuners having an instantaneous 
bandwidth of 30 MHz or greater and a 
tuning speed of 300 microseconds or 
less to within 10 KHz of desired 
frequency; 

(14) Electronic assemblies and 
components ‘‘specially designed’’ for 
missiles, rockets, or UAVs capable of 
achieving a range of at least 300 km and 
capable of operation at temperatures in 
excess of 125 °C (MT); 

(15) ‘‘Specially designed’’ hybrid 
(combined analogue/digital) computers 
for modeling, simulation, or design 
integration of systems enumerated in 
paragraphs (a)(1), (d)(1), (d)(2), (h)(1), 
(h)(2), (h)(4), (h)(8), and (h)(9) of 
Category IV or paragraphs (a)(5) and 
(a)(6) of Category VIII (MT); 

(16) Parts, components, or accessories 
‘‘specially designed’’ to modify or 
customize the properties (e.g., operating 
frequencies, algorithms, waveforms, 
CODECs, or modulation/demodulation 
schemes) of a radio or information 
assurance/information security article 
controlled in this subchapter beyond 
what is specified in the public domain 
or the published product specifications; 
or 

(17) Any part, component, accessory, 
attachment, equipment, or system that 
(MT for those articles designated as 
such): 

(i) Is classified; 
(ii) Contains classified software; or 
(iii) Is being developed using 

classified information. 
(iv) Classified means classified 

pursuant to Executive Order 13526, or 
predecessor order, and a security 
classification guide developed pursuant 
thereto or equivalent, or to the 
corresponding classification rules of 
another government or 
intergovernmental organization. 

(d) Technical data (see § 120.10 of this 
subchapter) and defense services (see 
§ 120.9 of this subchapter) directly 
related to the defense articles 
enumerated in paragraphs (a) through 
(c) of this category and classified 
technical data directly related to items 
controlled in CCL ECCN 9E620 and 
defense services using the classified 
technical data. (See § 125.4 of this 
subchapter for exemptions.) (MT for 
technical data and defense services 
related to articles designated as such.) 
* * * * * 

3. Section 121.8 is amended by 
revising the section heading and adding 
paragraph (h) to read as follows: 

§ 121.8 End-items, components, 
accessories, attachments, parts, firmware, 
software, systems, and equipment. 

* * * * * 
(h) Equipment is a combination of 

parts, components, accessories, 
attachments, firmware, or software that 
operate together to perform a 
specialized function of an end-item or a 
system. 

Dated: November 19, 2012. 
Andrew J. Shapiro, 
Assistant Secretary, Bureau of Political- 
Military Affairs, Department of State. 
[FR Doc. 2012–28477 Filed 11–23–12; 11:15 am] 

BILLING CODE 4710–25–P 

DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR 

Bureau of Indian Affairs 

25 CFR Part 226 

Osage Negotiated Rulemaking 
Committee 

AGENCY: Bureau of Indian Affairs, 
Interior 
ACTION: Notice of public meeting 
cancellation 

SUMMARY: In accordance with the 
requirements of the Federal Advisory 
Committee Act, 5 U.S.C. Appendix 2, 
the U.S. Department of the Interior, 
Bureau of Indian Affairs, Osage 
Negotiated Rulemaking Committee has 
cancelled the December 13–14, 2012 
meeting. 

DATES: The meetings were originally 
scheduled for Thursday, December 13, 
2012, and Friday, December 14, 2012, 
from 9 a.m. to 6 p.m. at the Wah Zha 
Zhi Cultural Center, 1449 W. Main, 
Pawhuska, Oklahoma 74056. A new 
meeting date and location will be 
announced later. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Mr. 
Eddie Streater, Designated Federal 
Officer, Bureau of Indian Affairs, 
Wewoka Agency, P.O. Box 1540, 
Seminole, OK 74818; telephone (405) 
257–6250; fax (405) 257–3875; or email 
osageregneg@bia.gov. Additional 
Committee information can be found at: 
http://www.bia.gov/osageregneg. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: On 
October 14, 2011, the United States and 
the Osage Nation (formerly known as 
the Osage Tribe) signed a Settlement 
Agreement to resolve litigation 
regarding alleged mismanagement of the 
Osage Nation’s oil and gas mineral 

estate, among other claims. As part of 
the Settlement Agreement, the parties 
agreed that it would be mutually 
beneficial ‘‘to address means of 
improving the trust management of the 
Osage Mineral Estate, the Osage Tribal 
Trust Account, and Other Osage 
Accounts.’’ Settlement Agreement, 
Paragraph 1.i. The parties agreed that a 
review and revision of the existing 
regulations is warranted to better assist 
the Bureau of Indian Affairs (BIA) in 
managing the Osage Mineral Estate. The 
parties agreed to engage in a negotiated 
rulemaking for this purpose. Settlement 
Agreement, Paragraph 9.b. After the 
Committee submits its report, BIA will 
develop a proposed rule to be published 
in the Federal Register. 

Dated: November 21, 2012. 
Michael S. Black, 
Director, Bureau of Indian Affairs. 
[FR Doc. 2012–28806 Filed 11–27–12; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4310–02–P 

DEPARTMENT OF HOMELAND 
SECURITY 

Coast Guard 

33 CFR Part 165 

[Docket Number USCG–2012–0938] 

RIN 1625–AA87 

Security Zone, Potomac and Anacostia 
Rivers; Washington, DC 

AGENCY: Coast Guard, DHS. 
ACTION: Supplemental notice of 
proposed rulemaking. 

SUMMARY: This action is a supplemental 
notice of proposed rulemaking (SNPRM) 
to the Coast Guard’s October 24, 2012, 
notice of proposed rulemaking (NPRM) 
that proposed to establish a security 
zone during activities associated with 
the Presidential Inauguration in 
Washington, DC from January 15, 2013 
through January 24, 2013 (77 FR 64943). 
This supplemental proposal extends the 
southern boundary of the proposed 
security zone. This rule prohibits 
vessels and people from entering the 
security zone and requires vessels and 
persons in the security zone to depart 
the security zone, unless specifically 
exempt under the provisions in this rule 
or granted specific permission from the 
Coast Guard Captain of the Port 
Baltimore. This action is intended to 
temporarily restrict vessel traffic in 
portions of the Potomac and Anacostia 
Rivers during the event. 
DATES: Comments and related material 
must be received by the Coast Guard on 
or before December 28, 2012. 
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